MEADOW WOOD FARMS NEWSLETTER



www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

A MONTHLY PUBLICATION OF M.W.F.P.O.A., P.O. BOX 77-1896—OCALA, FL 34477

Mark Your Calendars...Upcoming Events!

"Hey Man, It's Cool"

Presenting MWFPOA's 8th Annual Dancing Under The Stars

<u>Saturday, September 20, 2014</u>

7:00 P.M. To 11:00 P.M.

Food, Fun And Lots Of Entertainment

Prizes for The Best

60's "Hippie Attire"

"Swinging Est" Twist

and Door Prizes

Dinner......Music......Fellowship

Tickets are Available NOW For You and Your Friends

Just \$18.00 Per Person

Call Sandy Mollberg, 861-9622 or Connie Story 369-0809







Calling All Meadow Wood Farms

VETERANS AND

ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERS!

YOU! The 1st Annual Meadow Wood Farms

Veterans Appreciation BBQ on Friday, November 7th, 2014,

to be held at the Friendship Park.

More information to come in next month's newsletter and on our website.



Upcoming Events

Next Board Meeting

August 14, 2014 Thursday—7:00 PM

Next Assoc. Meeting September 18, 2014 Thursday— 7:00 PM

Agenda: TBA

Welcome Baskets will be available at future meetings for new residents.

Inside this issue:

President's Message Officers	2
Association Info	3
Roads Update	4
Share the Roads	5
Clubs & Activities	6,7
Advertisements & Classifieds	8,9
MWF Spirit in Action	10
Form for Member- ship –Join Now	11

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: The Good, The Good and The GOOD!



Well, my first Association membership meeting is under my belt. It was interesting and lively and I enjoyed the discussions. It was certainly a learning experience for me in spite

of being on the Board for the past year. The way the place cleared out when we were done indicated to me that maybe we went a little long, but we'll see if we can't remedy that as time goes on. For those of you who were not there I'll recap a few of the important items discussed.

Meadow Wood Farms will host a Veterans Appreciation BBO on November 7th at Friendship Park. This will be FREE for MWF Veterans and Active Service members and their family or their extended family members who are Veterans or Active Service members and their families. There will most likely be a nominal fee for everyone else to help defray the costs. At least the main course will be catered and we may rely on MWF for side dishes and desserts. There was also some discussion as to whether we should include First Responders (police, fire, EMT's) as well. As part of this we hope to dedicate a flag pole to our Veterans. We would like to see this become an

annual event. Let us know your thoughts, as we are open to ideas and folks who want to help in planning.

We have a dilemma within MWF. We are losing our faithful and talented Newsletter editor Jodie Gebhard after the January 2015 edition goes to print. Jodie has worked on the Newsletter for several years but now has other commitments to chase. Please HELP!!!! We are looking for someone who has a little creative talent, isn't afraid to talk to folks, is willing to devote some time each month to help MWF, plus knows which end of the computer monitor is up. If you are concerned about learning the program (Publisher) we are using for the Newsletter, we might be able to work out a deal for some local training on it. If you think you maybe interested, please contact a Board Member. Your neighborhood needs your help.

As we read about the bad in the world today, it remains clear there are always bad people who will do bad things to other people. It's too easy to grumble and take a negative view at the world and people around us. Even though I spent 35 years dealing with folks who were often not enjoying their day, I still believe there is good in the vast majority of people. It just doesn't get recognized as much as bad. Good deeds don't sell papers. No one slows down to watch

children laugh and play, but most slow down for a horrific crash along the road. We need to pay attention to the good in our world.

Because of this we started something at the end of our Association meetings I call "Recognizing Good in Meadow Wood Farms". The purpose is for the members to give a tip of the hat, a way to publicly thank and recognize their neighbors at our meetings for their good deeds or works. We will continue this at every Association meeting. On the 17th, I was hoping for one person to be recognized, but we had three! What a great start.

Connie Story recognized Sandy Mollberg for her work on the Party Committee, Sunshine Committee and organizing the Line Dancing and Dog Training classes. BK Sawyer recognized Helen Wright, who hasn't missed an Association meeting for as long as BK can remember. Helen is a dedicated and active MWF member. And Toni Kimball recognized **Dick Woodrome** for all that he has done and continues to do for the Association, and according to Toni, Dick is "the ultimate salesman for Meadow Wood Farms". Congratulations to you all! These are people who are caring and feeding our neighborhood, as are the people recognizing them. Thank you all!

Stay Safe, Dave Kane, President, **MWFPOA**

Officers of MWFPOA & Standing Committees

President	Dave Kane	352-509-7754	Beautification	Chair: Vacant	
dck945@yahoo.com		Control	Chair: Vacant		
	Donna Levin	262-497-1618	Directory	Chair: Elizabeth Waller	304-8871
			Membership	Chair: Dick Woodrome	861-2364
wdblevin@gmail.com		Newsletter	Chair: Jodie Gebhard	390-3739	
Secretary	Leslie Pope-Hall	861-3292	email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net		
	blctie@aol.com		Parties	Chair: Connie Story &	369-0809
Treasurer Dick Woodrome	Dick Woodrome	861-2364		Sandy Mollberg	861-9622
	001-2004		Toni Kimball	861-4934	
rdw218w@aol.com		Recycling	Chair: Rachael & Lillian Workman		
MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS		Refreshments	Chair: BK Sawyer	861-8883	
		Sunshine	Chair: Sandy Mollberg	861-9622	
www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com		Welcome	Chair: Della Brock	873-2726	

Directory Information

New 2013/14 Directories are printed

They will be available at the meetings or please contact Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call 861-2364 to find out how to get yours.

New directories are free for members. Non members may purchase the directory for \$5.00. Members who would like to have an extra copy may purchase one for \$2.00.

Update Info to Directory:

If you have any updates to your phone number, spelling of your name or corrections to your address, please send them to Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com.

Membership & Newsletter



The newsletter is ALSO available in **color** on the website.

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

The current **membership** year runs from June to the end of May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a multitude of events and improvements to our community. We need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don't forget that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encouraged to participate in all aspects of the Association.

Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861 -2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have the good feeling that comes from being an involved and contributing member of your community.

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the eyes of the USPS. If you're not getting one and/or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com

NOTICE: Residents who summer outside of Meadow Wood Farms please advise Dick Woodrome to update your subscription from home delivery to the mailing list.

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY PEOPLE!

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your newsletter every month. This saves the association considerable mailing expense and ensures that you get your newsletter in a timely manner.

IMPORTANT! URGENT! VITAL! CRITICAL!

The Newsletter you are reading is in need of an editor to take over in 2015. If you want to be able to keep getting these informative Newsletters, we need your help in finding a new editor. If you or someone else you know is interested, please contact a Board member or Jodie Gebhard. Training will be provided and the past Editor, Jodie will help you. Time is wasting! Make that call!

Sunshine Report

If you are aware of someone who could benefit from receiving a card, whether due to illness or other reason, please notify: Sandy Mollberg at: lenelew@aol.com phone at 861-9622.

Speedy Recovery cards sent to:

Nick Giumarell, Steve Tyler and Robert Denton



Thank you to our generous members who contribute delicious goodies to our meetings making them more festive and social.



Recycle Your Aluminum Cans

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury

Two of our neighborhood young ladies have volunteered to take over the collection.

Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman!

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View Drive East. Barrels are provided for that purpose. Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and crushed are our favorites. Tab tops may go to any charity you know or bring them to meetings to go to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation.

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE!



Come to the Meeting and Win \$75.00

The 'It Pays to Come to Meetings' jackpot is up to \$75! A drawing will be held at the next MWFPOA General Meeting for \$75.00, adding \$25 each meeting until a name of a present resident is drawn. It REALLY pays to come to the meetings.

MWF Roads Status Report - Jim Bain

We're getting close! On July 15, the Marion County Board of Commissioners unanimously approved the final assessment roll without comment. Friday, July 18, Myra Tedder, Director of the MSTU abruptly retired due to family health issues. The County Engineer, Mounir Boyounes, has been appointed to lead the MSTU for the foreseeable future which will include our road project.

I met with Mr. Boyounes on Monday, July 21 to catch him up on the project from the perspective of MWF and to find out what impact, if any, the personnel change will have on our project. I was pleased to find Mr. Boyounes to be on top of our project and eager to get things moving forward. I was also able to confirm that the assessment invoices were mailed by certified mail on Friday, July 18. By the time you read this report, you should have already received your letter. We anticipate that the <u>remainder of the schedule will look something like this:</u>

- ⇒ Week of July 21 Assessment pre-payment period begins. If you choose to prepay your assessment and avoid finance and interest costs you will need to do so NO LATER THAN August 18, 2014 at 5:00 pm. Instructions on where and how to make that payment were included with your invoice.
- ⇒ Mid-August Pre-Construction conference scheduled (I have been invited and will attend this meeting).
- ⇒ Immediately following Pre-Construction conference Notice to Proceed issued and Partnering Session scheduled
- ⇒ Late August Early September Construction begins. The actual start date is up to the contractor and depends on his other work, availability of people and equipment, etc.
- ⇒ Mid-November Substantial completion of the project.

We continue to work with the county on a daily basis to keep everyone as up to date as possible. If you have questions, please submit them to mwfroads@gmail.com. I'll be happy to do my best to find the answers. Respectfully submitted: Jim Bain lbain2@cfl.rr.com 352-237-9672

Share The Road Safely- Dave Kane



Road construction on Hwy 40 is going full steam ahead and soon it will start here in Meadow Wood Farms. Driving along it is easy to get distracted and look at the huge assortment of machinery and the rapidly changing landscape. But that doesn't make for a safe trip. It doesn't take long when you take your eyes off of the road for something to happen; either because you're looking or some other driver is looking. Having to negotiate those large orange barrels is no fun either. They certainly make the road seem a lot more narrow don't they?

Roadway work zones are hazardous both for motorists who drive through the complex array of signs, barrels, and lane changes and for workers who build, repair, and maintain our Nation's streets, bridges, and highways. Florida has consistently ranked among the top states for motor vehicle crash fatalities in construction and maintenance zones AND for worker deaths in those zones as the result of being hit by vehicles driving through those zones.

Florida's "Move Over" law has also now changed as well. Before it just covered law enforcement, emergency responders and tow truck personnel working on the roadside. On July 1st it expanded to include utility service vehicles and sanitation workers. Slowing down and moving over is not only the smart thing to do, it's also the law. The few seconds this costs you in your busy day cannot be worth hitting and injuring or killing someone because you didn't move over.

So let's be careful and keep a watchful eye out for the workers, equipment, other drivers and all other hazards in work zones and along our roadways. We here in Meadow Wood Farms want you home safe.

Meadow Wood Equine Club (not affiliated with MWFPOA) —Carol Shockey



MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA) is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, food, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome.

Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to own a horse or live in Meadow Wood Farms to join. Membership is \$5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off "most in store items" at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the discount.

For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153.

Upcoming Horsey and Other Events

Aug 9, 2014 - Tractor Supply Farm Swap - 9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) - Buy-Sell-Trade Anything and Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). They can have some corrals set up for anyone who wants to bring larger animals such as horses and cattle if you contact Joan: 352-216-4225. at Tractor Supply - 11252 N Williams St, Dunnellon. For more info contact Joan: 352-216-4225

Aug 2, 2014 - Driving Schooling Day - 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.

Aug 9, 2014 - POP Schooling Show - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.

Aug 10, 2014 - POP XC Day - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.

Aug 15 - 17, 2014 - Southern Region Extravaganza Paso Fino Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.

Aug 22, 2014 - FTBOS Series: An Insider's View of the Thoroughbred Industry - A class on the trivia and stories about the racetrack life, champions, the big score, Derby lore, and the history of Florida Thoroughbreds in Ocala. Also, how the horses are named, what their tattoos are for and other interesting tidbits from the world of horse racing from longtime thoroughbred horse racing veterans. Plus, learn why Marion County is considered the Horse Capital of the World and how the industry provides a positive economic impact to the county and the state and is a leader worldwide in thoroughbreds. The Florida Thoroughbred Breeders' & Owner's Association's mission is to promote the Florida thoroughbred and has provided many innovations that were later adopted by other states. Florida ranks number 2 in the Thoroughbred industry in North America and also stands a few of the top sires internationally here in addition to record-breaking horse sales. The class fee is a donation to the Florida Thoroughbred Charities that provides youth scholarships and supports the Second Chances Thoroughbred Retirement Farm located at the Lowell Correctional Institute where inmates learn life skills and an equine certification while working with the retired thoroughbreds and later are placed in the horse industry. 10:30am - 12pm - Fee: \$5.00, Class held at Master the Possibilities Education Center, 8415 SW 80th Street. 861-9751. http://masterthepossibilities.com/classes.php?cid=19

Aug 23-24, 2014 - The Arabian Fall Festival - at The Canterbury Showplace - 23100 W. Newberry Road, Newberry http://canterburyshowplace.com/show-schedule-2014/

Aug 26, 2014 - OBS Select Sale of Yearlings - Tuesday 10:30 am - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue. http://www.obssales.com/2014/07/2014-obs-august-yearling-sale/

Aug 27-27, 2014 - OBS Open Sale of Yearlings - Wednesday and Thursday 10:30 am - - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue. http://www.obssales.com/2014/07/2014-obs-august-yearling-sale/

Aug 29 -30, 2014 - 32nd Annual Ocala Shrine Rodeo - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road. http://ocalashriners.com/events/ocala-shrine-rodeo/

Aug 31, 2014 - Driving Schooling Day - 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475 **Sept 4 - 7, 2014 - Florida Morgan Horse Show -** at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jackson-ville Road.

Sept 6, 2014 - POP Schooling Show - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.

Sept 17 - 18, 2014 - Florida Equine Institute - Aq Center 352-671-8400

Sheriff Citizen Academy — Denise Buetow, CERT

The next Sheriff's Citizens Academy classes will be offered at three locations.

- The Marion County Sheriff's Office will host a Tuesday evening class from 6-8:30 p.m. beginning August 26, 2014. The class will be held at MCSO Central Operations, 3300 NW 10 Street, Ocala in the Multipurpose Conference Room.
- The Reddick Community Center, 4345 NW 152nd St, Reddick, will host a class on Wednesday afternoons from 2-4:30 p.m. beginning August 27, 2014.
- On Top of the World (OTOW) will host a class at the Master the Possibilities school on Thursday mornings from 9-11:30 a.m. beginning August 28, 2014.

To register for the MCSO Tuesday evening class or the Reddick Wednesday afternoon class, email Jenifer Lowe at JLowe@marionso.com or call 352-368-3598. To register for the OTOW class, you must sign up through OTOW at http://www.masterthepossibilities.com/.

All students must complete the application form found on www.marionso.com.

Questions contact: Denise Buetow, MWF CERT at denisepurple1@yahoo.com

Line Dancing —-Sandy Mollberg



Our Line Dancing "Club" has been well attended. We are meeting on Wednesdays at 7:00 PM at the Friendship Park for LINE DANCING! There is a step-by-step run through before each dance to ensure you get it. Y'all come! It's lots of fun and good exercise. Call Sandy Mollberg at 861-9622

or just show up. It's FREE!





Are we having fun, yet?

Support Your Local Merchants. They're Supporting Us.

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter. For more information or to place an ad, please contact Jodie Gebhard 352 390-3739. Although the Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your neighbors and all will appreciate your patronage.



TOTAL FARM MAINTENANCE, LLC

ONE CALL DOES IT ALL

EARNING YOUR BUSINESS
THE OLE FASHION WAY

AFTER HOUR CALLS AND EMERGENCY CALLS ARE FINE

* FULLY INSURED * FREE ESTIMATES

* LIST OF REFERENCES

SERVICES

~Tree Trimming & Removal

~Farm Cleanup Of Any Kind

~Fencing New & Repair ~Bush Hogging & Seeding

~Home Repairs of Any Kind

~Concrete Work & Grading

~Water Lines & Drainage Problems

~Barn Building & Repairs

~Farm Management & Caretaking

~Arenas & Custom Jumps

~and more...

John & Denise Thompson

CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE

(352) 425-3578









HOME REPAIRS

14 Years MWF Resident References available Prompt Response

Bob Skalski

(352) 854-5525 <u>skalskirj@aol.com</u>

★ ★ ★ This Month's Specials ★ ★ ★

Lot clean up or pressure wash \$15/hr

6 yard refuse container you fill I haul \$100 (burnable debris) non burnable & CD&D + tip charge

35' reach Bucket Lift \$40/hr 1 hour minimum or \$160 for 8 hour day



The Joy of Cleaning

- Residential & Commercial Cleaning
- Excellent service with a smile
- A 'Cleaner-Clean' for less

Please contact me, Simcha Zangla for more information: Ph #352-322-3776

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR RENT

3 BED, 2 BATH, 2 CAR GARAGE
Separate 20'x20' garage with electric
3.7 fenced acres, *cross fenced*Laundry Room with Wash, Dryer
1-2 horses allowed

\$1100 month + Security

Call: Arlene (352) 875-9761 Janice (352) 861-3831

HOW TO PLACE CLASSIFIED ADS

Classified Ads (limited to 40 words maximum) must be received by the 20th of each month. This space is dedicated to MWFPOA members.

Send your information for next month newsletter with subject "MWF Classified" to:

MWFPOAnewsletter@gmail.com

VOLUNTEER SPIRIT?

If you want to get more involved in your neighborhood and make more friends, we are always looking for volunteer spirited neighbors. Contact any board member to learn about our latest projects and initiatives.

Meet Your Neighbor

"Busy as a Bee" with Vickie Joiner

I was introduced to Vickie by way of my neighbor Nancy Kostoff she raved how excellent Vickie's honey is and passed along her contact info. I've never met a beekeeper so I was extremely interested in meeting her.

My first question was "Why bees?" Vickie was introduced to bees through a friend that was beekeeping and was immediately fascinated by them, but later found out that her Great-Grandfather was an actual Beekeeper! Vickie got started with her own hive which was purchased through her friend and educated herself by taking classes at the University of Florida.

The majority of Vickie's bees are in orange groves, blueberry farms and just recently she added a hive to a cotton farm. These locations allow the bees to take advantage of the different nectar flow and in return provided various 'tastes' of honey. Vickie not only makes honey but soaps, candles and favors for weddings. Her products are also sold at local shops.

The more Vickie shared about the honeybee and its highly organized society, how it acts with such intricate cooperation, and the various bee products, the more I admire and respect this amazing creature. I purchased the orange blossom honey, it was delicious. I also tried the Honey & Oatmeal/Almond hand soap which smells so good you want to take a bite! To Purchase Honey, Soaps, or Candles contact Vickie by email: joiner237@yahoo.com

Honey Flavors: wildflower, orange blossom, palmetto *Coming soon: Cotton.* Honey Prices: 3/4 lb \$7 or 1.5 lbs \$13 Honey Soaps \$2.50/ea: Almond/oatmeal, Coconut/cocoa butter, Lemon/poppyseed, Milk/oatmeal, and more scents!



Do you know of a Meadow Wood Farms neighbor in need? The Meadow Wood Farms Angels are anonymous volunteers who are ready to help. To submit a request for assistance,

email: MWFAngels@gmail.com or call Elizabeth Waller. The Angels will contact you and obtain additional information in order to evaluate the request.

Fun Facts about Honeybees & Honey:

- There are three types of bees in the hive

 Queen, Worker and Drone. The Worker
 bees are all female. The Drones are all male
 and only purpose is to mate and then die.

 Drone bees cannot sting. The Queen sole
 purpose is to serve as the reproducer.
- Honeybees are the only insect that produces food for humans.
- Honey is the only food that includes all the substances necessary to sustain life, including enzymes, vitamins, minerals, and water; and it's the only food that contains "pinocembrin", an antioxidant associated with improved brain functioning.
- Honeybees are responsible for pollinating approx. 80% of all fruit, vegetable and seed crops in the U.S.
- Honey has many health benefits including treating mild acid reflux and may be useful in minimizing seasonal allergies.





This October BK will run in the Susan G. Komen "Race for the Cure". We can help find a cure for cancer! BK is a survivor and a great supporter of the cause.

To be a sponsor, please send BK your check made out to: Susan G. Komen Foundation.

Donate online: www.komensuncoast.org/makea-donation/donate-online/

Thank you so much for your continuing support. BK Sawyer ~13 Lookout Lane, Ocala, FL 34482 352-861-8883



JOIN MEADOW WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION

Page 11



Membership Form & Information to Access Our Website, etc.

Please send or email items to be published to:
Jodie Gebhard
14 Carry Back Road
Ocala, FL 34482
Ph: 352 390-3739
email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com

Send payment for ads to
Dick Woodrome
MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through May. If you aren't a member, we would love for you to join us. The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighborhood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to accompany your check. Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to Meadowwoodfarms1@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attachments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that person.

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor-Neighbor to Neighbor Directory

From main page, click on Newsletter - and then the month.—Newsletters

Please Join

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Please send your check for \$55.00 (Annual Dues Effective June 01, 2014) with this form to:

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477

A directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for \$5.00. Additional copies for members = \$2.00.

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

Photos always Looks.

OCALA, FL 34477-1896
P.O. BOX 77-1896
MEADOW WOOD FARMS



Pack It In Pack It Out

Please

Pack Out All Trash

HELP US KEEP FRIENDSHIP PARK CLEAN.

